
Christmas is almost here! It’s the time to celebrate the humble birth of 
the King of Kings, the Lord of Lords, the Prince of Peace. It also seems 
to be the busiest and most stressful time of the year. Braving the stores 
(or the internet) to find the perfect gifts for each of your loved ones, 
putting together the menu for the best Christmas party, and decorating 
the home with the latest in Christmas decor trends seem to be what the 
world thinks of Christmas. Is this what we experience at Christmas?

I often find myself drawn to the story of Mary and Joseph, the birth of 
the baby in a stable and gently placed in a manger. In my mind's eye I 
think of that experience as one of peace and quiet, perfectly staged like 
the nativity on the mantel. 

Then I think back to the day of the birth of my first child, Ava. I remember Kari having strong 
contractions the night before her birth. I don’t remember feeling peace that night. 

The next day, I remember taking one last trip to the store where Kari would stop every few minutes 
to brace for another contraction. I don’t remember feeling peace in ShopKo. 

I remember the doctors performing a cesarean section, the doctors struggling to deliver Ava’s head, 
where the mood of the operating room went from casual chatter to serious silence. I don’t remember 
feeling peace during her delivery.

And finally, I remember them taking Ava to the table where they checked her vital signs, cleaned 
her, and I heard her cry for the very first time. They brought her and placed her with Kari, and I 
finally remember feeling peace.

This must have been similar to how Mary and Joseph felt. I doubt they felt peace as they traveled 
that great distance to Bethlehem, or as they entered the bustling city with all the visitors coming to be 
counted, or as they struggled to find a clean place to stay for the night. But, as soon as the sweet baby 
Jesus was born, my guess is that the stress melted away into peace—the peace that comes from 
witnessing the plan of both salvation and happiness in action. The peace that can only come through 
Jesus Christ, the Prince of Peace.

If you find yourself this Christmas season feeling overwhelmed, worried, or stressed, remember that 
peace can be found. It doesn’t come from the presents, the food, or the decor. It comes, rather, from 
and through Jesus Christ, through focusing on Him and on His atonement. I have experienced His 
peace. I believe Alma when he said in Alma 38:8, “And it came to pass that I was three days and 
three nights in the most bitter pain and anguish of soul; and never, until I did cry out unto the Lord 
Jesus Christ for mercy, did I receive a remission of my sins. But behold, I did cry unto Him 
and I did find peace to my soul.”
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What’s Happening in December

Starting New Callings
D'Launa Rindlisbacher Relief Society Teacher
Richard Seiger    Executive Secretary
Brian Fedderson  Teachers’ Quorum 

Advisor

1 Sagers, Robert
2 Finke, Amy
2 Sutherland, Karen
3 Rindlisbacher, Nick
3 Warren, Shepard
4 Presley, Patty
5 Gutke, Holly
6 Elliott, Josh
7 Simms, Michelle
8 Cooper, Mason Perri
8 Tisdale, Julie
10 Davenport, Kimball
10 Graham, Rick
10 Nelson, Taylor
12 Ashcroft, Macy
12 Emmer, Kirk

14 Bandley, Marnae
15 Brown, Crystal
17 Burgess, Katherine
17 Gowdy, Van
17 Nelson, Taz
18 Newbold, Marjorie
19 Packard, Diane
21 Mendenhall, Ally
23 Holt, Naomi
23 Wilkerson, Tiffany Jean
25 Anderson, Damon
26 ohnson, David
27 Sloan, Lindsay
28 Knight, Charlotte Chantal
28 Larsen, Matt
29 Liacopoulos, Alexis Dawn

Young Women
The Young Women and their leaders wish 
everyone the happiest and merriest Christmas 
season! 

We had a great month of November. We 
worked hard to rake leaves and get the 

neighborhood all spruced up. We also did 
service for random strangers to spread joy and 
kindness. It was so fun to see people’s 
reactions. We also participated in a stake 
combined activity, and we played Fugitive. 



Primary
In November, we focused on gratitude and 
service. The kids were asked to donate any old 
books or toys. Thanks to all those who 
participated. In Activity Days, the kids played 
gratitude games. The girls also had a campfire, 
and the boys played dodge ball. 

We are continuing to work on becoming better 
disciples of Jesus Christ. In December, we are 
asking the kids to make cookies for someone 
they love. Also in December, the children will 
be performing the Nativity at the ward 
Christmas party and singing in sacrament 
meeting on December 17. Please mark your 
calendar!  



Relief Society






